
 

 

 

POSITION STATEMENT 

The Greater Sioux Falls Chamber of Commerce has adopted a position opposing the 
slaughterhouse zoning ordinance and urges a “no” vote. 

In September of 2021, Wholestone Farms announced their intent to build a $500 million-plus pork 
processing plant on a 170-acre parcel of land in northeast Sioux Falls.  

Soon after the announcement, an opposition group emerged seeking to halt construction of the 
plant. Smart Growth Sioux Falls objected to building a slaughterhouse inside the city limits. The 
group gathered the required signatures to have the voters of Sioux Falls weigh in on whether the 
city should prohibit future slaughterhouses in Sioux Falls city limits. (Note: the proposed ordinance 
does not apply to existing slaughterhouses within the city limits, or expansion or alterations made of said 
facilities.)  

Sioux Falls voters will decide the fate of the proposed slaughterhouse zoning ordinance on 
November 8, 2022. 

The Greater Sioux Falls Chamber of Commerce opposes the slaughterhouse zoning ordinance 
for the following reasons: 

• Primarily, this ordinance would change the rules in the middle of the game for a business 
that has followed all the rules set forth in city ordinance. 

o When a small group of citizens can prohibit a proposed development by submitting a 
question to the voters to block said business, serious concerns arise. It creates 
uncertainty for any future business who may consider locating in Sioux Falls. In 
short, this is bad for the economic future of our city. 

• There was no opposition to rezoning the land: 
o Wholestone purchased the land three years after the site was rezoned. In 2017, the 

landowner submitted an application, which was approved by the city council, 
requesting the land be rezoned from agriculture to an I-2 Heavy Industrial District. 
The rezone had two hearings before the city council. There was no public opposition 
to the rezones in 2017. 

• The people of Sioux Falls approved our city’s current zoning ordinances by 65% in April of 
2014.  

o The Shape Sioux Falls zoning ordinance was developed by the City’s Planning and 
Zoning team based on input from a survey of 1,500 citizens, followed by 
approximately 60 public meetings over a three-year period.  

o It was referred to a public vote and was approved by 65% in April of 2014. It became 
effective that same month. 

 


